

**Minutes of GoBike meeting 8 May 2018**  
**Friends Meeting House, Elmbank Street, Glasgow**

	Item	Action
1	<p><b>Welcome, introductions, arrangements for the evening, apologies</b></p> <p><b>Present:</b> Co-Convenors: David Brennan (DB) Iona Shepherd (IS)            Committee members: ), Peter Hayman (PH), Calum Cook (CC), Joel Cooney (JC), John Donnelly (JD), Jeremy Stevenson (JS)</p> <p><b>Apologies:</b> Patricia Fort (PF), Brenda Lillicrap (BL)</p>	
2	<p><b>Minutes of previous meeting, matters arising</b></p> <p>Minutes accepted.</p>	<p>DB - Use Slack call to members to request video records of diversion routes</p>
3	<p><b>GDPR</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Membermojo – list of members – self administration of present members</li> <li>• JD to combine spreadsheet of previous members and add to Mail chimp – send emails to encourage re-enlist or update user preferences and add privacy page on website. Need to actively maintain mailing list.</li> <li>• Deadline 19<sup>th</sup> May</li> </ul>	
4	<p><b>Consultations update</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Tradeston – CC response as well as PF / PH Need for comms between committee members.</li> <li>• Saltmarket – JD + PF fill in survey. JD joins Carlton Community Council</li> <li>• SCW – JC, PH, CC, JD – Phase 2 or 3? What is the plan? (See event)</li> <li>• Byres Rd – publication of plan expected 21 May            Option 3 most likely choice. Seeking advance view? Likely will be no segregation – just painted lanes            Does not meet Sustrans guidelines            Green Party objection on pollution grounds            Note that this issue caused clash in council. DRS v LES</li> <li>• Digest on consultations – PF continues to convert to PDF for a future blog page. Effort appreciated. Needs more feedback.</li> </ul>	<p>IS to forward PF response to CC</p> <p>PF / JC meeting with LES / Sustrans</p> <p>Slack coordination with #space4peoplebyresroad</p>
5	<p><b>Campaigns update</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Space for People Byres Road – see Byres Road above</li> <li>• SCW – needs parking enforcement – may come in once completed - IS calls for photos of blocked roads/paths</li> </ul>	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Works strategy – letters between CC / IS and Sue Hilder have stalled</li> <li>• Councillor tours - CC / Bob D letters to be revisited / More assertive?</li> <li>• Discussion that education and GCC ego building campaigns such as European Cycle Challenge may be using Active Travel Budget – waste of money – unnecessary extra app. Do we contact LES to challenge these?</li> </ul>	<p>IS/CC to chase in due course</p> <p>CC to ask BD if he can send out invite letter to councillors</p> <p>DB – tweet Humzah re active travel budget</p> <p>IS – consider an email</p>
6	<p><b>Events update</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• WCV day – shared ideas / well attended</li> <li>• POP - success – nice change with no politician speeches</li> <li>• SCW Tea Break – 11 am on Sat 12th May at gates of Queens Park – bring thank you tea break and tattie scones to builders</li> <li>• Byres Road Protest - Aim to have street action/demo soon after public consultation viewing. Seeking press coverage “No Protection from Paint”</li> <li>• Braeside Street – Close your street 21-23 June Play Out Side Festival. GoBike offered to put in a parking bay pop-up parklet. Likely afternoon of Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> June.</li> <li>• Call for action day – date postponed, need to identify new date</li> <li>• Cycling and the Law events – two events at Bike for Good 23<sup>rd</sup> May / 4<sup>th</sup> July – GoBike co-convenors to talk at one each to introduce GoBike to attendees. Might be of interest to members.</li> </ul>	<p>IS drafting press releases and pressing for early viewing of final plans</p> <p>IS in contact with Norman Armstrong and Victoria Lieper about this</p> <p>JD to send out Doodle for date</p>
7	<p><b>Community links</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Bike for Good. – IS and DB met to share ideas and ways to support</li> <li>• South Seeds – Doing some work on cycling in the south side.</li> <li>• Disability forum – contacted Sandy Taylor, GDA and RNIB. Attempt to meet face to face to understand their issues around cycle lanes and try to bridge relationships</li> </ul>	<p>IS has arranged a meet</p> <p>Sandy Taylor is keen IS to chase others</p>
8	<p><b>Social media update</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• IS puts report on Slack and One Drive</li> <li>• Encouragement for guest blog posts from members</li> </ul>	
9	<p><b>Web group</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Need reminders for next meeting sent (even if not attending)</li> <li>• JD proposes calling for web help among members from Web Developers. Suggestion web meetings can be remote and should stick to web subjects only to maximise use of time.</li> </ul>	<p>JS to send</p> <p>IS / DB to write recruitment blog</p>

10	<b>Policy and Strategy document – need to revisit at next meeting</b>	IS to email around committee
11	<b>T shirts / marketing</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• IS to ask Jo Flood to adapt design / logo placement / add text</li> <li>• Need new fliers</li> </ul>	IS speak to Jo IS order more fliers
12	<b>Treasurer's report</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• ½ year report – slightly more funds compared with last year More in – less spend</li> </ul>	
13	<b>AOB</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• AGM speakers ideas needed Not politician as no election year 2 or 3 female speakers? Change of venue to provide ease of access. Different time to encourage different mix of members.</li> <li>• Rachael McGuire (RM) to be co-opted onto committee</li> <li>• JD reaching end of time as treasurer – will need nomination at AGM</li> </ul>	IS to create #agm2018 Slack channel for further discussion IS to approach RM IS/DB to write recruitment blog (include with web devs request)
14	<b>Next meeting:</b> Tuesday 11 September 2018 at Friends; Meeting House.	